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TO MEET AND ASK QUESTIONS OF 

YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS 
 

Monday 8th April 2024, 7.30pm 

Hurn Bridge Sports Club 

 

We are delighted to invite you to our Annual Assembly 

 where your Parish Councillors will give you an update about issues 

relating to Hurn over the past year.  

 

You can then ask Councillors questions you may have relating to any 

local matters. 

 

Two specific items of particular interest will be the Hurn 

Neighbourhood Plan and the new BCP Local Plan.  Both of these 

documents, if adopted have policies within them which will shape the 

area for the next 10 to 15 years. 

 

We aim for this to be a relaxed evening with the purpose being for 

residents and Parish Councillors to be able to get together in a friendly 

atmosphere to discuss what happens in Hurn and anything which may 

affect residents now and in the future. 

 

Light Refreshments will be available afterwards 

 

PLEASE DO JOIN US AT OUR APRIL ANNUAL ASSEMBLY 

FOR THIS INFORMAL GET TOGETHER 
 



THE HURN NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 

 
An Inspector has now been appointed to examine our draft Hurn Neighbourhood Plan.  The 

Parish Council has submitted the draft Plan to BCP Council and we are now in their hands to 

take it forward with the Inspector.  Unfortunately, due to their high workload in producing 

the draft BCP Local Plan, they have put our Plan on hold.  We have been promised that they 

will proceed to examination after the launch of the BCP Local Plan on 20th March.  We will 

update further on this at the Annual Assembly on 8th April. 

 

 

INFORMATION ABOUT THE DRAFT BCP LOCAL PLAN 
 

The Final Consultation will start on 20th March 2024 

 

From that date the consultation can be found on the BCP Website at: 

https://www.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/planning-and-building-control/planning-policy/bcp-local-

plan  

 

The consultation will run for 6 weeks until Friday 3rd May 2024.  The draft Plan sets out 

strategic policies for housing, employment, and the environment until 2039.  It also includes 

33 individual Ward polices relating to every Ward area in Bournemouth Christchurch and 

Poole.  Local BCP Councillors have had input into those policies. 

 

 

CLOSURE OF MATCHAMS LANE 
 

Monday 8th April 2024 

 

Between approx. 9.30am and 3.30pm on Monday 8th April, Matchams Lane will be 

closed to facilitate a telecom pole replacement.  The closure will be for around 240 

metres in a northerly direction outside No. 124 Matchams Lane (Trouble Field 

Cottage). 

Further information can be found at this link: https://one.network/?tm=137376862  

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

HURN PARISH COUNCIL CONTACT DETAILS 

 

Chairman Cllr Mrs M Phipps 01202 478266 – email hurnparish@fillybrookfarm.co.uk 

Vice Chairman Cllr I Evans 01202 477566; 

Cllr H Greenman 01202 486367; 

Cllr Mrs J Jones 01202 485258;    

Cllr Mrs H Balkaya Shore 01202 485288;  

Cllr M Cranham 079418 29226; 

Clerk Mrs N Shaw 01202 872056 - email hurnparishcouncil@talktalk.net  

Website: www.hurnparishcouncil.org.uk  
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